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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
RE: Headteacher Update April 25  
 
Ties 
 
This morning our swap shop has given out twenty ties. Please can all parents/carers support us in ensuring their child is wearing full 
uniform each day. Thank you to all our families who do this already. 
 
Trips and Visits: our new system  
 
As you are aware, we have received a significant amount of feedback from families about the way students are selected to go on trips 
and in my previous updates I have explained we have been working on a system to make this a fairer more transparent process. 
 
Our new system for trips and visits will go live after the Easter holidays. This system has taken a considerable amount of time to set up 
and is very detailed. I am grateful to Mr Meredith who has spent many hours putting it together. I have provided a detailed breakdown 
below regarding how it will work. 
 
Trips at Caerleon Comprehensive School 
 
At Caerleon Comprehensive School we are very proud of our extensive trips and visits programme. Trips and visits enhance the four 
purposes of the curriculum to ensure our young people are creative, ethical, healthy and ambitious citizens, ready to contribute to our 
society. 
 
Some trips are part of the curriculum (such as Geography field work, for example) and all students are given the opportunity to attend 
these trips; other trips enhance the curriculum, but are not essential (such as a theatre visit, for example). For many of our trips, there 
are more expressions of interest than there are places available, and we have a clear, fair selection process in these situations, which is 
outlined below.  
Trips Selection Process: expressions of interest do not exceed number of places 

• Expressions of interest go out for a trip  
• If the number of expressions meet the number of places, there is no need for a selection process, though we do consider 

student behaviour and attitudes to learning at this stage.  Please note that reasonable adjustments are made for students with 
ALN when considering behaviour/attitude to learning, where this is appropriate.  

• The trip is entered into our trip tracker and all students who have expressed an interest are selected to go (unless there are 
concerns around behaviour/attitude to learning). The trip tracker allocates them a score related to their attendance at this 
trip.  
 

Trips Selection Process: expressions of interest exceed number of places  
 

• Staff access our trip tracker and input all the students who have expressed an interest in attending.  
• Staff consider students’ attitudes towards learning and behaviour. Please note that reasonable adjustments are made for 

students with ALN when considering behaviour/attitude to learning, where this is appropriate.  
• The trip tracker records students’ attendance on trips and it allocates students a score every time they go on a trip, with 

different scores allocated to different trips; for example, a ski trip would be a high score, a cinema trip not so high. This 
means that when the staff generate the names of students using the random generator, those who have a lower score 
(because they haven’t attended as many trips or as many high tariff trips), will be prioritised first for selection.  

• Parents/carers and students will be notified as to whether they have a place or not.  
• Students who have not obtained a place will go onto a reserve list. 

 
Trip scores 
 
These are allocated to students automatically by the trip tracker when they attend a trip. Students with lower scores are prioritised for 
the next trip they apply for.  

• Foreign trips involving ferry or plane travel – 5 points  
• Trips in the UK involving overnight stays of 2 days or more – 4 points  
• Trips in the UK involving one overnight stay – 3 points  
• Daytrips on a coach/bus - 2 points  
• A half day trip/event - 1 point 

 



 

 

Student behaviour/attitude to learning in relation to trip selection  
 
It is essential that teachers can trust and work with students chosen for the trip as there is a high level of risk involved in taking 
students on day trips or to another country without their parents/carers, particularly if there is an overnight stay or any kind of 
adventurous or independent activity involved. We cannot be in a position where we are concerned students will not follow 
instructions or put their own or other students’ safety, or the safety of staff, at risk. It is a non-negotiable therefore that student 
behaviour and their attitude towards teachers, school and learning is considered before our trip tracker randomly generates names. 
Reasonable adjustments are made for ALN students and the school’s decision is final. 
 
How to support students who are not selected 
 
To ensure that all students can experience trips and visits, we also run lower tariff trips that run over one night, or just the day; these 
tend to be in less demand than foreign, longer trips, so we tend to be able to accommodate more students who want to go on these. 
 
We will also run a year group trips at various points in the year that everyone is invited to (as long as their behaviour is not a 
significant concern). 
 
On the letter we send asking for expressions of interest, we will make it clear that parents/carers need to prepare their child that they 
may not be selected for the trip. This is part of life and they need to be able to deal with this disappointment in a pragmatic and 
sensible manner. 
 
On the letter we will also indicate that, due to the random generation element of the trip tracker, some students may be selected to go 
without their close friends. This is part of the fun of the trip, making new friends and being exposed to new ideas.  Parents/carers 
should also prepare their child that they may be selected for the trip and their close friends may not be (or vice versa). 
 
I do hope this new system will go some way to addressing parent/carer concerns. We do not want students to be disappointed but it is 
inevitable that this will be the case from time to time. We hope this system is the fairest and most sensible way to address the issue of 
oversubscription and therefore selection for trips. 
 
The information in this letter will form a policy that I am currently creating (Trips and Visits Selection Policy) and this will be sent to 
parents/carers once it has been discussed and approved by the governing body. 
 
Estyn Report 
 
I have been made aware by Estyn that our report will not be published on the 24th April, as we were previously informed, but on the 
23rd May. I look forward to sharing it with you when it is released. 
 
Easter Holidays 
 
I hope all our families have a lovely holiday and that those who celebrate Easter have a peaceful time, full of hope for the future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs L Purcell  
 

  
 
 

 


